VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

JUNE 16, 2008

Present by telephone:
  Max Cottrell



  Geri Sistrunk




  Lamar Jackson




  Ethan Mueller




  Danny Myers




  Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc.

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m.  

Geri made a motion to approve the May 12, 2008 minutes as loaded on the association’s website.  Ethan seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. 

Ethan explained that Randy Barrett had left CBMR and he proposed Danny Myers, CBMR General Manager of the Properties Division, to the board to fill the position vacated by Randy.  Danny was welcomed to the board.

Angela explained the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the special assessment approved at the May 12, 2008 meeting.  She said 24 people had paid their June dues but only 9 owners had responded to the questionnaire on whether they would pay the assessment in a lump sum or choose to finance.  Angela explained 3 owners had telephoned them to question the special assessment as they felt that the building should be torn down and rebuilt in two to three years and therefore did not think it prudent to spend $15,000 on repairs.  In addition to the phone calls Angela said Geri had responded to four emails from owners questioning the need for such a large assessment.  Angela went on to say that the Renovation Committee had just submitted their report and that they were recommending doing only essential repairs and reviewing the option of rebuilding the buildings in a few years.

Gordon explained that he had submitted designs for an exterior remodel to the Renovation Committee but he did also tell them that he felt there would be a benefit to hiring a large firm of architects to review the possibility of rebuilding the buildings and incorporating underground parking and expanding the number of units.  The sale of the additional units would be used to fund some or all of the rebuilding cost.  Geri said she did not think owners would support a project that relieved them of their units for at least 18 months and possibly two years.  Gordon said one option would be to stagger the building work in two phases so that Axtel owners would have use of Emmons units during construction and then, during the second phase, Emmons owners would have the use of Axtel units during construction so that owners would have some access to a unit in Crested Butte.   Max said he could envision some difficulty in assigning units to owners in a new building and problems if everyone wanted to upgrade to a penthouse unit, or slopeside unit, etc.
Angela explained Gordon had met with Mike Arbaney, a structural engineer, who said the top layer of concrete could be replaced as the structural supports of the Emmons Building had suffered some damage but not significant enough to require replacing.  Gordon said he had also met with John Zabaddick, a local concrete specialist, and expected to receive a quote in the next few days.  However, from discussions with John and the engineer it was clear that the cost would be significantly less than the work completed at Axtel a few years before.  Angela said some units, in both buildings, had experienced severe roof leaks during the season but instead of replacing the entire roof which would be good for several years or more, one option would be for a roofing contractor to remove the panels in the problem areas and apply ice and water shield before reapplying the same sheets of metal roofing.  She said both the concrete and the roofing specialists felt that the above two options would not solve the problems long term but would last for a few years while the board reviewed options for the buildings.

Gordon said the insurance company had withdrawn their request for the railings to be modified because of a remodel but they had not indicated how long they were prepared to wait for the work to be completed.  Gordon said four quotes had been received for the modification of the railings to meet code and they ranged from $41,000 to $79,000.  Gordon said the Elevation Hotel had not received a request to modify their railings although they had the same specifications.  Danny said the Plaza was presently undergoing a renovation of their railings which was in response to a directive from the insurance company received approximately 2 years ago.  Danny said he felt the railing work should be completed as soon as possible because of liability issues and Geri and Max supported that opinion.
After a long discussion it was agreed that Angela and Gordon should obtain bids for the repair of the roof and concrete and advise the board of those figures.  Because of the reduced work it would not be necessary to proceed with the $14,636.36 for residential units and $89,000.00 for commercial units as the repairs would be considerably less than anticipated with a total repair of those areas.  The board directed Angela to write to owners advising them that the board would be making temporary repairs to the buildings while they considered a long term plan.  Ethan said the long term plan could range from needed repairs through to a total teardown and rebuild and it was necessary to spend more time on reviewing options.  Once the options were available the board would be able to proceed with a 10 year plan for capital items.
Once Angela received the quotes from the various contractors and a figure could be set for the special assessment, owners would be given one month to pay the special assessment so that work could be completed this summer.   It was unanimously agreed that as the assessment would be considerably smaller than initially planned, the association would not offer financing.  

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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